From:

Deb Schneider

To:

Michael Welton

Cc:

Cindy.holscher@senate.ks.gove

Subject:

SB 388 Written Testimony

Date:

Wednesday, February 9, 2022 10:28:48 AM

EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside the organization. Do not click any links or open any attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

I'm sorry this isn't in a PDF. I hope it can still be submitted. deb

## Wednesday, February 9, 2022

## Written Testimony to Senate Committee on Federal & State Affairs

NAME: Debra J. Schneider

TITLE: Kansas Citizen

EMAIL ADDRESS: debschneider49@gmail.com

CITY: Prairie Village

**BILL NUMBER: SB 388** 

BILL DESCRIPTION: Requiring the use of USPS for ballot return. OPPONENT

## WRITTEN TESTIMONY ONLY

Dear Committee Members,

I am writing to voice my very strong opposition to bill SB 388 which if passed, will result in a ban on ballot drop boxes and the use of special delivery of completed ballots via Fed Ex.

As a citizen who fully understands the importance of voting and having a voice heard by those who make decisions in Topeka, passing this bill would severely limit and undermine the ability for many Kansas to return their ballot. I have son who is away at college and counts on the delivery of his ballot in order to have his voice heard.

The ease at which drop boxes allow many Kansas, the ill, the elderly, those with special physical needs, is important and, in my opinion, necessary.

The only reason someone would support this bill, SB 388, would be to limit the ability for all Kansans who want to vote, to be able to do s

2022 SENATE FEDERAL AND STATE

AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

DATE: 2-10-22

ATTACHMENT #: 17

Again, I ask that you oppose bill SB 388.

Thank you for your consideration.

Debra J. Schneider